
 

Summer Term Newsletter – Friday 13th June 

School Newsletter 

Eid Mubarak to all families who were celebrating last weekend. It was wonderful to see all 

children across school learning more about this special occasion and enjoying their Eid 

parties on Monday afternoon – they looked amazing in their party clothes.  

Thank you to everyone who came to our Parent Drop-in on Monday morning. It was lovely 

to see so many grown-ups celebrating their children’s learning and finding out about 

topics this half term. There was a great buzz in the main hall where families were impressed 

with the children’s ‘Mother Tongue Other Tongue’ exhibition of poetry in different 

languages. What talented children we have at Chapel Street! 

Year 3 are looking forward to their trip to Manchester Museum soon and Year 2 and Year 

6 will be visiting Chester Zoo before the end of this term. I was incredibly impressed with 

the letters Year 2 have written to Chester Zoo about their favourite animals – Miss Henry’s 

class treated me to some special readings of them and I learnt so many interesting facts. 

Did you know that a capybara can weigh between 35kg and 66kg and grow to be up to 

134cm in length? Wow! 

You should have received a letter last week about our transition support for the end of 

this academic year and starting the new year in September. This included information 

about who your child’s class teacher will be from September. All teachers, including those 

new to school, will be spending time with classes every Monday afternoon this half term 

to support with building positive relationships and easing any worries your child may have. 

We provide extra opportunities and support for children who may have additional needs 

or be experiencing particular anxiety about transitions. If you feel this would help your 

child or would like to find out more, please ask their class teacher or speak with any of our 

senior leaders – we’re on the gates at the start and end of the day. You can also contact 

the office to arrange a meeting with our Inclusion Assistant Headteacher (SENCO).  
 

Welcome from the Head Teacher 

 



 

Dates for your diary for Summer 

  

  

  

  

 Term 

Summer Term 2:  2nd June – 22nd July 2025 

Monday 9th June 

Parent Drop-in 8:40am 

Eid Parties (children can wear party 

clothes) PM 

Wednesday 11th June Class Photo Day 

Tuesday 24th June 
Community Event Roadshow 9am – 

11:30am 

Friday 27th June INSET Day (School CLOSED to pupils) 

Monday 7th July 
Moving up afternoon – children dismissed 

from new classroom 

Tuesday 8th July KS1 Sport Day pm 

Wednesday 9th July EYFS Sports Day pm 

Thursday 10th July LKS2 Sports Day pm 

Friday 11th July UKS2 Sport Day pm 

Monday 14th July Parent Drop-in 8:40am 

Tuesday 15th July Student reports go home 

Monday 21st July 
Y6 Leavers Assembly 

Y6 Disco (after school) 

Tuesday 22nd July Whole school picnic 

 

The Manchester Community Safety Partnership (CSP) are asking for residents, 

businesses and local forums to please complete the short online survey to 

help the CSP find out any safety concerns. The link to the form is below: 
Community Safety Strategy consultation 2025 | Community Safety Strategy 

consultation 2025 | Manchester City Council 

The deadline line is 18th July 2025.  

 

Community Safety Strategy survey 2025 

https://www.manchester.gov.uk/info/200024/consultations_and_surveys/8945/community_safety_strategy_consultation_2025
https://www.manchester.gov.uk/info/200024/consultations_and_surveys/8945/community_safety_strategy_consultation_2025


  

Fact of the week: 

 Mrs Hughes ‘fact of the week,’ this 

week is: 

What is the equator? 

Challenge: Name some of the 

countries that can be found on the 

equator? 

Word of the week: 
Mrs Pilling’s ‘word of the week’ this week 

is: Lethargic 

What do you think it means? 

How would you use it in a sentence? 

 

Class Photos 

Parent Drop-in 
Thank you to all the parents who attended our parent drop in on Monday 

9th June, it was lovely to see so many parents in school looking at all the 

children’s hard work and also what they will be learning this coming term.  

 

Year 6 even had a ‘Mother Tongue Other Tongue’ poetry exhibition 

gallery set up for their parents! 

 

It was class photo day on Wednesday, the children all looked super smart and 

had their biggest smiles ready for the photographers! 

 

They will be bringing home a photo card from John Hunt Photography, which 

will have a QR code and website address on. Please visit the website or scan 

the QR code and enter your personal code which is written on the card, this 

will be linked to your child's photo and allows you to view it online.  

 

You will then have several options to choose from, if you would like to purchase 

their photo. Purchases will be delivered FREE to school in bulk and distributed 

to classes, once we have received them. 

 



 

 

We would like to invite you to bring your child aged 3 and 4 years 

old to a free taster session of life in our Nursery and Reception 

classes on Friday 27th June 10am -11.45am. This will be a chance 

to make new friends, meet our teachers and staff, explore our 

classrooms and playground and try delicious food from our 

kitchen. There will also be tours of the school.  

Nursery and Reception  



 



 

SCP Neurodiversity and Education Workshops for Parents/Carers 

 

Understanding and Working with the Education System 

For parents/carers of children who are either currently on the 

Manchester SCP (North, Central or South) waiting list for an autism 

assessment or who have received a formal diagnosis of autism. 

Parents/Carers are welcome to attend any session. 

The sessions are free and will be delivered by a One Education 

Educational Psychologist in conjunction with SENDIASS and 

Manchester Parent Carer Forum. 

There will be opportunities for questions and discussion. 

Refreshments are provided. 

 

To book: 

North/Central Manchester Weds 11th June 2025 10:00 – 12:30 

For parents/carers of SECONDARY and Post 16 young people 

 

Armitage Primary School 

To book: 
https://manchesterparentcarerforum.org.uk/event/understanding-and-

working-with-the-education-system-north-manchester-aimed-at-

primary-school-aged-children-apr2025-june2025/ 

 

South Manchester Weds 10th July 2025 10:00 – 12:30 

For parents/carers of Early Years and PRIMARY young people 

Crossacres Family Hub 

To book: https://manchesterparentcarerforum.org.uk/event/https-

www-eventbrite-co-uk-e-understanding-and-working-with-the-

education-system-south-manchester-tickets-1101050695269-july2025/ 


